

January 27, 2020

Dan Buchholtz, Administrator City of Spring Lake Park 1301 Eighty-First Avenue NE Spring Lake Park, MN 55432-2188

Re: 2020Sewer Lining Project

Authorize Preparation of Plans and Bidding

Dear Dan:

For the past several years the City has completed a sanitary sewer lining project as part of a long-term effort to maintain the city's infrastructure. A map showing where sewer lining has been completed from 2012 through 2019 is attached to this letter.

The Public Works Director has determined a priority sewer repair area for 2020 lining. In preparation for a 2020 lining project, he will hire a sewer televising company complete a preliminary inspection of the sewer lines in the priority sewer repair area.

Sanitary sewer segments identified as needing repair based on the televising inspection will be incorporated into the 2020 Sewer Lining Project. In addition to lining of the sewer mains, sewer service connection was will be repaired where warranted.

The precise limits of the project will be determined based on available project budget as determined by the Public Works Director and the City Administrator. If the City would like to take the next step in the project, we request that the City Council order preparation of plans and specifications and authorize bidding for the 2020 Sanitary Sewer Lining Project. Bid results will be presented to the Council for approval later this Spring.

Please contact Harlan Olson or me if you have any questions or need any additional information.

Sincerely, STANTEC

Phil Gravel

cc: Terry Randall, Public Works Director

